I am following up to give my consent for this message to be shared – as I know this is on the agenda for Thursday's meeting.

Thanks

From: Annie Simpson

Date: Tuesday, October 3, 2023 at 2:22 PM

To: Councilagenda@london.ca < Councilagenda@london.ca >

**Subject:** Supporting the Hubs

Dear City Council,

I was born and raised in this city, and I love this city. It's been painful and incredibly frustrating to see what has happened both with the increase of homeless people and the dire situation in the downtown core. I am writing to express my support for hubs as people need to be cared for and supported out of homelessness.

I also feel strongly that the brunt of this work cannot only fall to the downtown and the east endtwo areas of the city that have nearly been decimated by this crisis. Other parts of London need to get involved, and our downtown needs to be protected. I support hubs in different parts of the city. I recognize that there are privileged neighbourhoods that like to feel removed and separate from this crisis, but it is not fair for the responsibility to only lie in the hands of the downtown and the old east community. This is a London issue not a downtown issue.

Please protect our downtown, and please support the homeless by locating these hubs in different parts of the city.

Annie Simpson

## **Annie Simpson M Ed**

Senior Facilitator/Consultant – Leadership Development Talent, Learning, and Engagement Western University | Human Resources London ON, Canada

Western University is located on the traditional territories of the Anishinaabek, Haudenosaunee, Lūnaapéewak and Chonnonton Nations. We value and honour the significant historical and contemporary contributions of, and relationships with, local and regional First Nations and all the original peoples of Turtle Island.